MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT     Sept. 9, 2005
On everybody's mind is the aftermath of Hurricane Katrina, the suffering and  destruction from a storm that first struck only 200 miles to our south, and the lingering fear that a Cat 4 or 5 may someday veer in our direction.  2004 laid the groundwork for that fear.  Then gas prices nationwide soared a full dollar per gallon in just 4 weeks (half that amount in just one week!), and the ripple effect it will have on all transported goods (like food and clothing).  All this on top of Iraq and Al Qaida.  These are dangerous times, no doubt about it. 
 

But there is hope and good news despite all of this.  Average Americans-- just like us--are rolling up their sleeves and digging deep in their pockets to help fellow Americans
in desperate need.  Ignoring the naysayers, they have managed to get through the red tape and debris and directly help total strangers in need.  They volunteer.  They give.  They feed the hungry from their own hands.  Each of them is an American hero, a caring neighbor, a good example.   Because they know someday they may be the ones in desperate need, and will welcome the same kind of help.  
 

In these stressful times, everybody needs a good neighbor and a secure place to call home.  We need to go back to the basics that first made our country strong and used to keep it strong--  neighbors helping neighbors, families pulling together, visionary leadership, volunteerism.  If we hold on hard to these ideals, together, we can get through anything.  
 

In our ongoing mission to be helpful neighbors, your board of directors would like to get the word out about the proposed new septic system upgrades that well may become mandatory by this coming January.  click here for more info .....
 

From our recent survey, we also need your support to begin an MSBU county project to install water lines (which in the long run will be cheaper and better than the septic upgrades) and need your signatures of consent.  click here for more info ....  An MSBU (Municipal Service Benefit Unit) can get us city water relatively soon, and we can do installment payments later as a tax add- on.  By being pro-active, we can retain some measure of control before the county slams us with their new septic system law.  Exact figures will be known soon-- watch this space for details.    
 

We'd also like to get all residents-- whether a current member or not-- going to this website on a regular basis.  We want the website to be a useable, open forum for your ideas and comments. Simply post your thoughts on our bulletin board.  click here to go to the message board......   And tell your neighbors to visit this website too.  This is a free, interactive community service for you! 
 

  
YARD OF THE MONTH
We'd like to commend Dorothy Weirich at 1790 West Lake Brantley 
Road for her very attractive yard-- which has been attractive for many years.
 

 

IN SYMPATHY
We were saddened to hear of the recent passing of two of our neighbors, Virginia Lobello and Fred Kalepp.  Fred was an exceptionally kindhearted man who used to give freely of his time and helped maintain our beach park.  The "two Freds"-- Fred Eversole and Fred Kalepp-- made a point of mowing our Association properties each week and at their own expense.  They epitomized neighborly volunteerism.  These long-term neighbors will be missed by many of us.  Our sincere condolences to their families.   
